
Western Cuyahoga Audubon Society 
Board Meeting Minutes 

Monday, August 20, 2012 
at Sandwich Delites, Berea, Ohio 

 
Present:  Mark Hofelich, Nancy Howell, Kurt Miske, Penny O'Connor, 

Mary Anne Romito, Tom Romito, Stan Searles 
 
1.  WCAS will have a bird walk with Lake Erie Nature and Science 

Center on Sunday February 17, 2013, for Great Backyard Bird Count.  Per 
Penny O'Connor, we will have a regular field trip as well. 

 
2. Tom Romito announced the Wildlife Diversity Conference, sponsored 

by the Ohio Dept. of Natural Resources, August 30-31. Stan Searles will 
attend.  

 
3. Tom shared a thank-you from Rocky River mayor Pamela Bobst for 

WCAS participation in the River Days event. 
 
4.  The group reviewed and edited the next draft of the final report on 

the five-year. Rocky River Important Bird Area Forest Breeding Bird Survey. 
Tom will meet again with graphic designer Franke Chung. 

 
5. The next board meeting is Monday, September 17, 2012 at 6 p.m. 

at Sandwich Delites, Berea, Ohio. 
 


